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Bellin Says Good-bye  

Mr. Mike Bellin said good-bye to his School 

Board colleagues as he ended his 9-year tenure 

on the Board of Education. 

In recognizing Mr. Bellin at the April 8, 2024 

meeting, Board President Brad Ritchie empha-

sized Mike’s commitment to the District, and 

specifically to the students.  “Since Day 1, it has 

been about the kids,” Mr. Ritchie stated, noting 

further that Mike’s commitment to the kids nev-

er changed, not once, while he was on the Board. 

In his address to the Board, Mike agreed that “it 

has to be about the kids”.  Though he wasn’t 

entirely sure what being on the Board of Educa-

tion was all about when he took office, he did 

know that “you can’t have an agenda other than 

to do what is best for kids”. 

The students and staff of the School District of 

Shiocton wish to thank Mr. Mike Bellin for his 

years of dedicated service to improving the edu-

cation provided in our schools. 

Fat Tire Bike Donated, to be  

Raffled Off 

Mr. Bob Brownson, long-standing 
Shiocton community member, recently 
donated an ASCEND Fat Tire bike to the 
District.  The donated items is intended 
to be used as an auction or raffle items 
with all of the proceeds generated to go 
towards the Playground Fund. 

BIKE DETAILS 

The ASCEND Moher Fat Tire bike in 
constructed with an aluminum, medium 
sized frame for persons 5'5" - 5'10".  The 
26" wheels are fitted with super-wide, 
4.9" tires,  The bike has mechanical disc 
brakes. 

RAFFLE/AUCTION 

A big thank you to SPICE who will be 
leading the efforts to generate funds 
through the raffle or auction of the bike 
by the time Summer Break begins. 
Watch for Facebook posts and other so-
cial media announcements regarding the 
purchase of tickets for your chance to 
win the bike. 

Referendum Feedback Survey:   

Results Are In 

By April 11, over 320 district voters had responded 

to the referendum survey either online or through 

the return of the printed copy.  The results of the 

survey were reviewed at on open meeting on Mon-

day, April 15, 2024.  Attendees were also able to 

share additional thoughts and suggestions as each 

survey questions was reviewed. 

Needs Remain, Separate Mailing 

A strong percentage of respondents indicated that 

they would support the District’s pursuit of a build-

ing referendum in order to address the needs that 

still remain despite the outcome of the February 

election. 

Watch for a separate publication to be mailed to 

each voter that shares the results of the various sur-

vey questions.  Too, information regarding ideas 

and suggestions received will be included, as well 

as what the District’s next steps. 
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All residents of the school district are 

welcome to attend board meetings to 

keep informed on school issues or to 

voice any concerns they may have. 

 

The Link is published monthly, from 

September through June and can be 

viewed at www.shiocton.k12.wi.us.    

 

If you do not have Internet access, you 

may request a copy by mail by calling 

(920) 986-3351 ext. 700.  Submit any 

articles for publication by mail to the 

school address or by e-mail to: 

thelink@shiocton.k12.wi.us. 

 

The Shiocton School District does not 

discriminate on the basis of race, sex, 

color, age, religion, national origin, 

ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital or 

parental status, sexual orientation, or 

physical, mental, emotional, or learning 

disability. 

News from the 7 - 12 Grade Office 

2024-2025 Four and Five Year Old Kindergarten  

Parent/Guardian Orientation 

May 17 at 1:45PM  OR  May 24 at 8:45AM 

School Cafeteria  

Orientation sessions will be held in the spring for four and five year old kindergarten par-

ents/guardians. Please mark your calendar and plan to attend one of the orientation sessions 

if you are able to. 

To the Shiocton School Community, 
 
With the end of the 2023-2024 school year quickly 
approaching, I would like to make sure to convey 
my appreciation for all of the hard work that our 
students, staff, and parents/guardians have put in to 
make this a successful school year. We have had 
some great successes inside of our classroom in 
helping our students grow academically and per-
sonally. I look forward to continuing this growth 
process through the end of the 2023-2024 school 
year. We are looking to end this year on a high 
note, and start off next year strong. 
 
As always, the 7th-12th grade office has been busy 
during this time of year. During the month of May 
we have various award ceremonies, various cele-
brations, and the Graduation of the Class of 2024 
coming up. For our graduating Seniors, we have 
the Senior Awards Banquet on May 8, 2024, Sen-
ior Supper on May 22, 2024, and Graduation on 
May 26, 2024 to look forward to. Senior Supper 

will be taking place at Romy’s this year. Practice for 
Graduation for Seniors will take place on May 24, 
2024 in the High School Gym. The Graduation cere-
mony itself will take place in the High School Gym 
on May 26, 2024 at 1PM. We will also be cheering 
on our 8th grade students as they transition to high 
school. Our 8th Grade Celebration will be held on 
May 31st in the High School Gym. There will be a 
letter sent out to 8th grade parents/guardians with 
more details.  
 
We are looking forward to having a positive, ful-
filling end to the 2023-2024 school year, and, as sum-
mer approaches, we are already planning on how to 
make the 2024-2025 school year every bit as success-
ful. As always, if you have any questions, please 
reach out to the MS/HS Office. 
 
Nick Ortlieb 
7th-12th Grade Principal 
School District of Shiocton 

Electronic Devices for all grades; DLD 

Days 

Starting in the 2024-25 school year, the district 

will be adding the ability to send iPad devices 

home with students 4K through Grade 1 in the 

event of an expected Distance Learning Day 

(DLD).  

 This change allows learning to continue on 

DLDs for our younger students should the district 

exceed its two built-in snow days each year. Stu-

dents in these grades will be provided with sepa-

rate carrying cases and information on how to 

connect with their teachers remotely using their 

iPads. More information on this pro-

cess will be provided to the parents 

of 4K-G1 students prior to the begin-

ning of next school year.  

Employment Opportunities 

• Food Service Director  

• Custodian 

• Groundskeeper/Custodian 

• Custodian Summer Help 

 

The School District of Shiocton is looking to add to 

our educational team. If you or somebody you 

know are interested in any of the above positions 

please visit www.shiocton.k12.wi.us  employment 

opportunities page to view the full posting.  

JOIN OUR TEAM! 

http://www.shiocton.k12.wi.us
http://www.shiocton.k12.wi.us
mailto:thelink@shiocton.k12.wi.us
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Celebrating the testing finish line in fourth grade 

It’s hard to believe that we are now in our last quarter of 
school! Fourth graders finished all five days of their For-
ward testing before Spring Break. Students worked so 
hard and tried their best, even with a 2-hour delay on one 
of our test days. 

In Math fourth graders 
have been learning 
about fractions and 
decimals. They will 
finish up the school 
year having fun with 
geometry. 
In Reading and Writing 
fourth graders are fo-
cused on literature.  For 

Reading our novel study of The Tiger Rising is focusing 
on citing text evidence to determine theme and character 
traits.  Students will also be using their knowledge of 
theme and character traits to write literary essays using 
different short stories. 
Fourth graders are 
continuing to explore 
in Science focusing on 
volcanoes and weath-
ering, as well as ener-
gy transfer. In Social 
Studies, students will 
be learning all about 
state and local govern-
ments, which they will 
get to see firsthand in 
Madison. We are all 
looking forward to our 
field trip on May 17th. 
To celebrate the end of testing, the day before Spring 
Break fourth graders were able to unwind and have some 
fun! 

Heading to the Ballpark this Summer?   Shiocton School 

has teamed up with The Wisconsin Timer Rattlers! If you order tick-

ets through the below link, the Timber Rattlers will donate 20% of 

the Ticket sales back to Shiocton School for our Playground Fund!  

 Go to bit.ly/fangsreadingclub  

Join us for the Shiocton School Family game on May 18, 2024. We 

would love to pack the ball park on behalf of Fang’s reading club!  Elementary Students were 

given baseball ticket vouchers for all of the reading hours they completed.  

Shiocton High School FBLA students had 

the opportunity to qualify for state FBLA. 

To qualify for state, you must place top 

three in regionals in your event.  Future 

Business Leaders of America (FBLA) 

members Aubrey Hess, Hannah Wid-

mann, and Shelby Erickson all qualified 

for State-level competition in the Business 

Ethics category.  As part of their State 

competition, the FBLA members complet-

ed an individual assessment related to pro-

fessional ethics in business and then were 

able to attend leadership and business 

workshops.  

 Is FBLA beneficial?  Current members 

believe so. “It is beneficial because you 

get to get out there and network yourself,” 

said Hannah Widmann. “It is beneficial 

because you can harness valuable leader-

ship and networking skills that set you up 

National Honor Society 
Recognizes New Inducted 
Members 

 

On April 14, 2024, the 

Shiocton National Honor 

Society held their annual 

Induction Ceremo-

ny.  NHS members, new 

inductees, friends and 

family gathered in the 

high school cafeteria for the ceremony, fol-

lowed by cake, cupcakes, and punch after-

wards.  Thank you to Kayleigh Pigsley, 

NHS President, who did an amazing job as 

the emcee for the ceremony!  Thanks also 

to Logan Van Camp, Vice President, for 

presenting his speech.  Thanks to the offic-

ers who wrote speeches and to Logan and 

Kayleigh for reading speeches from officers 

who were unable to attend.  Speeches ad-

dressed the four NHS Pillars of leadership, 

character, scholarship and service.  A spe-

cial thank you to our guest speaker, Mr. 

Dominic Gunderson, who inspired all of us 

with his inspirational speech, “What Makes 

a Great Leader”.  New inductees include: 

Miley Anderson, Mallory Oskey, Scott 
Daniels, Timothy Reese, Mason 
Demerath, Aliyah Reese, Coltan 
Dewar, Hannah Widmann, Lily 
Helser, Jackson Young, and Elijah 
Jorgensen. 

Congratulations to our 11 new members!    

Thank you everyone who helped with the 

NHS Inductee Ceremony and to all who 

attended.  It was a special afternoon to rec-

ognize these exceptional students! 

Shiocton Students  
Compete at State FBLA 
By: Gage Relien, Student Reporter 

Karissa Birch signs her Letter of  Intent 

to run Track and Field at Winona State, 

a Division II college in Minnesota.  

COFFEE WITH COMMUNITY 

Members of the community are invited to gather for 

coffee, conversation, and collaboration about our commu-

nity and school. 

Thursday, May  2, 2024         

8:30—9:30AM   

School LMC FLBA: Continued Page 4 

http://bit.ly/fangsreadingclub
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HS students  experience a High-Tech Career Event 

By Harley Griesbach, HS Tech Ed Teacher 

High school students from architecture, 

home maintenance, construction, and 

woodworking classes went to the FVTC 

S.J. Spanbauer Center in Oshkosh for the 

High-Tech hands-on Career Event.  This 

is an event that schools across the region 

can participate in to get students interest-

ed in a wide variety of careers.   

During the first portion of the event the 

students and a teacher from the technical 

college worked with the students from 

Shiocton to manufacture a chair.  Each 

step of the process was explained and 

then performed by the group to generate 

the final product.  Many pieces of equip-

ment were demonstrated and used along 

with the careers that use and apply the 

technology in a variety of career 

fields.   Safety, quality, consistency, were 

just a few of the topics covered at each of 

the stages.  

  For the second portion of the day, 

students were brought into the Residen-

tial Construction program where they 

learned about a wide variety of career 

paths and the potential opportunities in 

Northeast Wisconsin.  Students were 

able to learn about a wide variety of tools 

and equipment used in the industry to 

build homes.  A lot of hands-on learning 

for the 

stu-

dents.   

During 

the final 

portion 

of the event students were able to net-

work with a wide variety of companies 

within the building and trades area to 

discuss careers, benefits, opportunities 

and much more.  Industry professionals 

explain how and where woodworking 

and carpentry skills are applied within a 

wide variety of companies within a hand-

ful of industries.   

Lastly the group had the opportunity to 

stop for lunch, discussion, and a little fun 

at the Mineshaft before returning to 

school.  All students enjoyed their day 

learning about the trades and how many 

avenues these skills can take them down.  

Enders Signs D3 Letter of Intent   

By: Gage Relin, Student Reporter 

Shiocton Senior Daltyn Enders 

signed his letter of intent to play 

football for the Carroll Pioneers, 

a Division III program in the 

CCIW conference. Enders fin-

ished his career at Shiocton with 

25 total tackles, 16 assisted, and 8 solo. He goes in on his decision to 

commit to Carroll and what he will look to accomplish.  

Enders was able to take a visit to Carroll for a football prospects tour 

and meeting. “I got a tour around the whole campus by one of the 

coaches and two current athletes. I then got to meet the head coach 

where he personally handed me an official offer for a spot on the ros-

ter.” Why did Daltyn choose the Pioneers? “I chose Carroll Universi-

ty because they were the first to reach out to me and accept me to 

their college. One of the foot-

ball coaches then almost im-

mediately reached out to me 

and invited me to a college 

visit. The coaching staff was 

more than welcoming and they 

were very personal with the 

tour and they even took the time to learn my position and jersey num-

ber for the visit. Due to the nice campus, the college and coaches 

reached out to me, and they were very personal and welcoming to me, 

so I chose to commit to Carroll University.” 

Daltyn will look to play four years of football, achieve a bachelor's 

degree in Criminal Justice, and eventually join the law enforcement.  

We wish Daltyn the best of luck as he continues his academic and 

athletic career. 

for success now and in the future,” added Shelby Erickson.  

 If anyone is on the edge about participating in FBLA, current 

members believe you should give it a shot. “FBLA is a great way to 

expand your knowledge about the field of business and it is a great 

way to get out there and make new connections,” Hannah Widmann 

stated. Shelby Erickson also 

added, “I would say definite-

ly participate because you get 

great experience in the lead-

ership field and you get to 

travel!”  

Congratulation to our 2024 

FBLA State Qualifiers. 

FBLA: Continued from Page 3 



 5 

Sandee Cornell 
scornell@shiocton.k12.wi.us 

7-12 School Counselor—ext. 711 

Dannielle Kern 
dkern@shiocton.k12.wi.us 

K-6 School Counselor—ext. 762 

Left: Second Grader Lucille P. 

created this amazing model 

project of the recent eclipse 

for her Enrichment ELA  

project. 

Mason Demerath 1st Team All State 

Izaiah Sanchez 2nd Team All State 

Logan Leeman Honorable Mention 

Israel Sanchez Honorable Mention 

Owen Carlson Honorable Mention 

Scott Daniels Honorable Mention 

Jackson Young Honorable Mention 

Dawson Biese Honorable Mention 

Luis Vasquez Honorable Mention 

Lexi Riehl Honorable Mention 

Aubrey Hess Honorable Mention 

Chloe Nelson Honorable Mention 

Congratulations to the following individuals for earning Academic 

All-State for Wrestling! GO CHIEFS! 

Welcome to the Counselor’s Corner. We felt that providing a sin-

gle location for our information would be more useful and con-

venient to all of our students and their families. Our counseling 

program offers services of individual counseling, group counsel-

ing, or outside referrals. Please feel free to contact us at any time 

regarding academic, emotional, or social needs of your child.  

K4-6 Students 

We are wrapping up this school year by continuing to focus on 

calming down strategies. These are tools the children can utilize 

when they are having a strong feeling (anxious, mad, worried, 

scared, frustrated, etc.). We will then end with a review of all 

skills/tools we have been practicing throughout the school year. 

Students in Grades 5 and 6 will continue to work on and discuss 

future plans. Grade 5 will be heading to Grade 6 on May 17, 2024 

(tentatively)  to get a glimpse of what they can look forward to 

next school year by meeting the teachers, taking a tour of the new 

space, practicing locker combinations, and discussing class and 

organization. Grade 6 students are continuing to work in the Aca-

demic Career Plan in Xello. Sixth grade students will also tour 

seventh grade and meet their teachers for next year! 

 Attention Grade 8:  

Eighth grade Chief Chats are being scheduled now. Contact Mrs. 

Cornell, school counselor, at 986-3351 ext. 711 or 

scornell@shiocton.k12.wi.us to schedule your conference time for 

May or June. 

 Attention Seniors:  

Seniors: Plan to attend the Senior Awards Night at 6:30 PM on 

May 8, 2028.   Please notify Mrs. Cornell if you have a non -local 

scholarship that you would like announced that evening. 

Please request your final transcript through Parchment in June to 

go to your college.  This can be done from the Shiocton School 

District webpage. 

NIL:  WI HS Athletes on 

Verge of Getting Paid 
By: Gage Relien, Student Reporter 

 

With NIL potentially coming to Wisconsin 

high school athletics, we dive into what NIL 

is, the shadiness it brings, and what Shiocton 

coaches think about NIL potentially coming 

to Wisconsin high school athletics.  

Background 

NIL  - Name, Image, and Likeness  -  allows 

for student-athletes to profit off of their popu-

larity, following, and athletic skills. For ex-

ample, if college football players sign up to 

be in the new NCAA 25 video game, they 

will receive $600 and a copy of the game. 

This counts as NIL. In July of 2021, the Su-

preme Court legalized the use of NIL in colle-

giate athletics. On August 31, 2021, Califor-

nia became the first state to legalize NIL in 

high school athletics. Since then, 30 states 

have followed suit by legalizing NIL in high 

school. While Wisconsin has yet to put any 

law in place for high school regarding NIL, 

the topic has been discussed by WIAA for the 

past three years.  Per Executive Director, 

Stephanie Hauser, speaking to WXOW on 

April 18, “We have final got to the point 

where the scale has 

tipped where  the 

majority of athletic 

directors would 

like to carry on that 

(NIL) conversa-

tion.”   All 518 WIAA member schools 

are invited to cast their vote on this topic 

at the Annual Meeting to be held on April 

24. 

What Constitutes as NIL 

This is where NIL compensation becomes 

tricky. Each state has their own NIL leg-

islation, as well as each collegiate confer-

ence. Though, there are no federal NIL 

laws in place. This allows many teams 

and players to find loopholes in the cur-

rent guidelines. A perfect example of 

teams and players finding the loopholes 

are the recruitments of Tennessee quarter-

back Nico Iamaleava and Arizona State 

quarterback Jaden Rashada. Both players 

resided in California, a state where NIL in 

high school is legal. This allowed both to 

get lawyers and be able to work out NIL 

deals with their respective schools. 

Iamaleava would go to Tennessee, but 

Rashada’s recruitment was different. 

NIL: Continued Page 6 
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SHIOCTON FITNESS CENTER 
 

SUMMER HOURS (beginning June 3) 
 

M-F: 5:00-7:30am      
M-Th: 3:30-8:00pm F: 7:00pm 

Sat: 7:00-11:00am 
 

Questions? Please contact Sarah Ver Voort at  
(920) 250-1762 or svervoort@shiocton.k12.wi.us 

Rashada originally committed to the University 

of Miami, but would decommit after a few 

months and commit to Florida. Florida NIL col-

lectives offered him around $13 million in NIL. 

The deal fell through, so Rashda would end up 

at ASU, respectively. The NCAA would investi-

gate Florida and Tennessee to see what really 

happened behind the scenes. During this investi-

gation, the State of Tennessee as well as Virgin-

ia would sue the NCAA for violating federal 

antitrust laws. Without becoming too confusing, 

Tennessee and Virgnia would win the case, with 

the NCAA losing its ability to enforce NIL poli-

cy. With this, the NCAA suspended its investi-

gations into the recruitments of Rashda and 

Iamaleava. As of right now, Rashada and 

Iamaleava did nothing wrong, they simply ex-

ploited weak guidelines.  

This all leads back to NIL in high school. 

Technically, you are not allowed to talk with 

third parties about NIL in high school, though as 

you can see, this will not stop. College teams 

have been giving money to recruits under the 

table for years, now it’s just legal.  The question 

is, then, could a high school team technically 

give “NIL” money to a high school player from 

a different school to get them to play for them?  

Coaches’ Perspectives 

What do the coaches think about NIL potentially 

on its way to Wisconsin high schools?  

For 

Head Coach of the Shiocton Softball team, 

Dawn Kanaman, is in favor of NIL at the high 

school level. She mentioned that it’s a great way 

for athletes to get a share of the money they help 

generate. “I think it would be great, but only if 

the money is used towards further education. It 

could potentially increase participation, which is 

declining by junior year.” 

For the guidelines and rules she would put in 

place are as follows: 

• GPA guidelines must be established and 

maintained  

• Cap off the maximum amount each player is 

allowed to earn  

• Any code violations disqualifies athletes from 

NIL earnings.   

• All divisions must award equal amounts to 

deter athletes from opting out of smaller dis-

tricts to larger districts  

“It could help bring more athletes to smaller dis-

tricts if the funds were equally available. It gives 

the same opportunities to boys and girls.” 

Against 

Ben Taylor, who played football collegiately and 

coaches football and baseball in high school, is 

against the idea of NIL in high school. “I’m com-

pletely against it. I can understand some aspects at 

the college level, but overall though, I have a prob-

lem with it. Already seeing what is leading too, at 

college level with free agency, top recruits are 

looking for the biggest deals. It’s taking away 

from the idea of a student athlete. I see major is-

sues with high school athletes looking for the big-

gest deal, what district to transfer to. Adding mon-

ey to the equation adds a whole another dynamic.” 

If it were to pass, the rules Coach Taylor would 

put in place: (a) a very strong transfer rule and (b) 

a cap on the amount of money a player can earn.  

To be clear, Coach Taylor reiterated that he would 

never vote to pass it in the first place.  

Chad Schmidt, the Head Coach of the boys 

basketball team, is also against the idea of NIL in 

high school. “I’m all for it at the college level;  I’m 

just not sure at the high school level it can be gov-

erned well. It’s so tricky. My point is, why at the 

high school level? What’s truly beneficial for it? 

There’s too many unknowns;  it’s hard to comment 

officially without feeling apprehensive at potential 

problems. It’s so hard to govern. Lots of legal stuff 

behind closed doors.”  

What rules would Coach Schmidt put in place 

for the high school level? “I just wouldn’t do it. 

Lets keep the amateur status. College is turning 

more into a business. Think the schools that have 

the best facilities and more resources will get the 

best kids, top heavy talent. Top programs staying top 

programs. Some of the parody goes away.” At what the 

future impact NIL in high school would hold. “Less 

sneakiness. Relaxed transfer rules. Get an offer to play 

for a school. This already happens working through 

AAU coaches, shoe companies. If Marquette and an 

AAU program have Nike Flights, there'll be lots of 

boosters, and the kid goes to Marquette. It's been hap-

pening for a long time. As a senior, you can start mak-

ing money in high school.” An example of this is Wis-

consin Lutheran star basketball player Kon Knueppel, 

who is committed to Duke. If NIL was effective in 

Wisconsin high schools this year, he could be making 

money this season through Duke’s NIL collectives. 

“It’s kind of crazy how amateur status is here for so 

long and puff, it's gone. Going to have a lot of impact.” 

Wrapping It Up 

The idea of getting paid for your athletic abilities and 

the following you generate through your name, image, 

and likeness could be of great financial benefit, but it’s 

extremely hard to govern  -  how do you ensure deals 

aren’t being done under the table. And who is going to 

help the high school student athlete work through the 

NIL contracts so that s/he isn’t overcommitted (and 

under-compensated)?  Some coaches are all for it, 

while many are against the idea.  

So, should NIL be allowed in Wisconsin high school 

athletics? 

NIL: Continued from Page 5 
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Shiocton Pep Band plays for NBA Affiliate  

By: Gage Relien, Student Reporter 

On March 27, over 80 band students were able to enjoy a trip 

to the Mineshaft and the Oshkosh Arena and play pep band at 

the Wisconsin Herd Game. High school and middle school 

band students played pep band songs when the doors opened, 

halftime, and a timeout in the Third Quarter.  

Not only is it a fun opportunity, it's a great way to showcase 

Shiocton. “Beyond showcasing the band outside of Shiocton, 

it is a great team builder experience for the kids to have to 

build the band culture,” said band director Bradd Yenor. The 

band was able to watch a great game with 37 points from 

Tyty Washington and a thrilling 113-109 victory. The band 

plans on going every two years.  

Mr. Yenor finished with, “I think we had a great time.  We 

sounded great.  I’m proud of the kids, and I’m looking for-

ward to doing it next time.” 

Thank you SPICE for your help in making the night happen 

for our band students. 

First and foremost, S.P.I.C.E. would like 

to send out a special THANK YOU to all of 

the staff working hard within the Shiocton 

School District.  From teachers and 

paraprofessionals,  to lunch staff and janitors, 

to office staff and bus drivers: we would like 

to say “We Appreciate All You Do!”  Our 

school is amazing because of all of you…

THANK YOU!  We hope you enjoyed all of 

the Staff Appreciation Week events 

S.P.I.C.E. sponsored.  You deserve it! 

 Support a New Playground!! All pro-

ceeds from our Quilt/Basket Raffle and 

Auction this year will be put towards funding 

a new playground.  Tickets are available for 

purchase within the District Office.  We will 

have our final display of all baskets out on 

May 7th during the 3rd and 4th grade musi-

cals (5:30pm) and 5th grade Greatest Show-

man Concert and Showcase (6:15pm).  This 

will be your final chance to see the baskets 

displayed “live.”  The drawing will be done 

May 8, 2024 at 6:30pm in the LMC 

(Library).  Please also continue to watch the 

Silent Auction.  The Silent Auction will 

close May 8th, 2024 at 6:00pm…so make 

sure you get your final bids in!  Bidding wars 

are welcome - all proceeds go to the play-

ground fund. 

 Book donations are underway for our 

Spring Book Swap!  S.P.I.C.E. is collecting 

books from baby through middle school age 

to give families an opportunity to get some 

"new-to-me" books at no cost.  Families and 

community members are encouraged to do-

nate books.  These books will be set up for 

elementary and middle school students, as 

well as childcare families, to "shop" for free 

books between May 20-24.  Book donations 

can be dropped off at the school until May 

10.  Please make sure books are appropriate 

for children up to 8th grade.  Families are 

encouraged to review the books their children 

pick out once they come home. 

 S.P.I.C.E. is offering a "Drive-in" Movie 

Night on Friday, May 17th beginning at 

7:00pm!  Join us directly behind the school, by 

the playground to view a movie outside*.  

Kids can decorate a box to serve as a vehicle 

to "drive-in", or watch the movie in the Power 

Wheels vehicle.  Lawn chairs or a blanket 

work too. Snacks and beverages will be avail-

able for purchase. Visit our site through the 

QR code for more info. *If weather doesn't 

cooperate, we will be inside the cafeteria. 

It's time to Celebrate Your Senior!  

S.P.I.C.E. is offering yard sign bombing 

again!  Show your grad-to-be how proud you 

are of their accomplishment with a collection 

of yard signs displayed on your lawn for one 

week. Suggested donation is only $30.  All 

funds raised will go to S.P.I.C.E. to be used to 

benefit the school district. Sign up link availa-

ble on Facebook and on our S.P.I.C.E. site 

linked with the QR code above.  Yard signs 

will be available on a first-come, first-serve 

basis beginning in May until requests are ful-

filled.  Contact Chris Marcks for more info: 

715-304-8637. 

Shiocton S.P.I.C.E. Website  

E-mail us at: SPICE@shiocton.k12.wi.us  

Please consider joining us at our next meeting 

on May 8th at 6:30pm in the LMC.  Hope to 

see you there! 

SkillsUSA Travels to Madison 
By: Gage Relien, Student Reporter 
 
SkillsUSA instructor and Technology Education teach-

er,  Harley Griesbach, took four freshman students to the 

Wisconsin State Leadership and Skills Conference (SLSC) 

in Madison in early April.  

 “Students from across the state come down to Madison 

to compete in 

various events,” 

said Mr. 

Griesbach. 

“This year we 

didn’t have any 

juniors or sen-

iors who want-

ed to compete, 

so I brought 

down a bunch of students for them to see what it's about. 

We were down there for two days and able to preview 

various contests.” Mr. Griesbach and students were also 

able to learn how other schools run their SkillsUSA stu-

dent organization, while also viewing various contests.  “It 

was a great learning experience and a lot of fun.” 

https://www.shiocton.k12.wi.us/parents/spice-pta.cfm
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**Menu subject to change without notice** 
Breakfast prices: 4K-12— $1.40 per day 

Lunch prices: 4K-8—$2.60 per day 
9-12—$2.85 per day 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
Choice of Strawberry Cream Cheese 

Bagel or Cinni Mini Roll, Breakfast 
Sandwich, French Toast Sticks, Pan-

cake Wraps, Fruit, Juice, Milk     

Mini Chocolate or Mini Powdered 
Sugar Donuts, Apple Frudels, French 
Toast Sticks, Breakfast Pizza, Fruit, 

Juice, Milk  

Choice of Chocolate Chip or   
Blueberry Muffin, String Cheese, 

Breakfast Sandwich, French Toast 
Sticks, Pancake Wraps, Fruit, Juice, 

Milk  

Choice of Strawberry or Chocolate 
Fudge Pop Tarts, Oatmeal Banana 

Chocolate Chip Granola Round, 
French Toast Sticks, Breakfast Pizza, 

Fruit, Juice, Milk  

 Long John Donut, Pancake Wrap, 
French Toast Sticks, Fruit, Juice, 

Milk  

 
 

 
 

1 
Hot Dog on a Hot Dog Bun, Baked 

Beans, Sliced Pears, Milk  

2 
Grab N Go Salad 

Homemade Chicken Noodle Soup, 
String Cheese, Seasoned Peas and 
Carrots, Fruit Mix Dinner Rolls, Milk 

3         
Grab N Go Salads, 

Cheese Quesadilla, Green Sea-
soned Peas, Mixed Fruit, Milk 

6 
    Mozzarella Pizza Sticks  

w/ Marinara Sauce, Seasoned Mixed 
Vegetables, Chilled Sliced Peaches, 

Milk  

7     
Walking Tacos w/Trimmings,  

Whole Kernel Corn, Chilled Sliced 
Pears, Oatmeal Chocolate Chip Bar, 

Milk  

8 
Grab N Go Salads,  

Chicken Alfredo w/a Twist, Seasoned 
Green Beans, Chilled Fruit Mix, Garlic 

Toast, Milk 

9 
Grab N Go Salads 

Meatball and Gravy with Mashed 
Potatoes, Dinner Roll, Pineapple 

Chunks 

10 
 

13 
Grab N Go Salads, 

Chicken and Gravy over Mashed 
Potatoes, Seasoned Green Peas, 

Chilled Fruit Mix,  Dinner Rolls, Milk 

14 

Cheeseburgers on a Bun  
w/ Trimmings, Baked Beans, Chips, 

Sliced Pears, Milk  

15 

Chicken Smackers, Seasoned  
Broccoli, Orange Smiles, Dried Cran-

berries, Rice Krispy Treats, Milk  

16 

Super Nachos, w/ Meat Sauce,  
Seasoned Peas and Carrots, 100% 

Fruit Juice Box, Vanilla Graham 
Cracker Cookie, Milk  

17 

Grab N Go Salads 
Cheezy Creamy Potato Soup 

Seasoned Green Beans, Dinner 
Roll, Chilled Applesauce, Milk 

20 

Ooey Gooey Goodness Macaroni 
and Cheese, PB & J Uncrustables, 

Seasoned Green Peas, Chilled Man-
darin Oranges, Milk  

21 

Spaghetti w/Meatballs,  
Seasoned Green Beans, Sweet Fruit 

Mix,  Garlic Bread, Milk  

22  

Mini Corn Dogs,  
Baked Beans, Fresh Bananas  
Chocolate Pudding Cup, Milk 

23          
Chicken Nuggets,  

Seasoned Rice, Seasoned Mixed 
Vegetables, Strawberry Blueberry 

Apple Slice Mix Fruit Mix Milk 

24 

Boardwalk Turkey, Ham and 
Cheese Sub on a bun, Fruitable 

Juice, Applesauce Cups, Ice 
Cream Cup, Milk  

27 
 

28 
Quesadilla  

Cooks Choice 

29 
Pizza  

Cooks Choice 

30 
Pizza Dippers 
Cooks Choice 

31    
 

Peanut Butter and Jelly Uncrusta-
ble Sandwiches, String Cheese, 

Chips, Fruitable Juice,  
Applesauce Cups, Ice Cream Bar, 

Milk  

Breakfast 

MAY CALANDAR OF EVENTS 

5/1 Varsity Trap Shooting 4:00PM 

5/2 Coffee with Community LMC 8:30AM  

5/2 HS Baseball @ Weyauwega 4:30PM/6:00PM 

5/2 HS Softball @ Weyauwega 4:30PM/6:00PM 

5/3 HS Track @ Deerfield 4:00PM 

5/3 HS Softball vs Clintonville 4:30PM/6:00PM 

5/3 MS Softball vs Bowler 6:00PM 

5/6 HS Golf @ Iola 9:00AM 

5/6 HS Girls Track @ Weyauwega 4:00PM 

5/6 HS Baseball vs Manawa 4:30PM/6:30PM 

5/6 HS Softball vs Manawa 4:30PM/6:00PM 

5/6 Board Meeting 6:00PM 

5/7 HS Golf @ Golden Sands 1:00Pm 

5/7 MS Track @ Manawa 4:00PM 

5/7 HS Softball vs Iola 4:30PM 

5/7 MS Softball @ Port Edwards 4:30PM 

5/7 School Spring Concert HS Gym  5:30PM 

5/8 HS Trap Shooting 4:30PM 

5/8 Senior Awards Night Cafeteria 6:30PM 

5/9 HS Golf @ Glen Cairn Golf Course 10:00AM 

5/9 MS Track @ Wittenberg 4:00PM 

5/9 HS Baseball vs Bonduel 4:30PM/6:30PM 

5/9 HS Softball vs Bonduel 4:30/6:00PM 

5/10 NO SCHOOL  

5/11 Mrs. Ritchie Piano Recital  Cafeteria 10:00AM/2:00PM 

5/11 HS Track @ Rosholt (Rain Date) 10:00AM 

5/13 HS Baseball vs Iola 4:30PM 

5/13 HS Softball vs Oconto 4:30PM 

5/14 HS Golf @ Cedar Springs 10:00AM 

5/14 MS Spring Concert HS Gym 1:00PM 

5/14 MS Softball vs Bonduel 5:00PM 

5/14 Shiocton Showcase Concert HS Gym 7:00PM 

5/15 HS Trap Shooting 4:30PM 

5/16 HS Golf @ Fox Fire Golf Course 10:00AM 

5/16 HS Baseball vs Menominee 4:30PM 

5/17 K4/K5 Orientation Cafeteria 1:45PM 

5/17 SPICE Drive-in Movie Night 7:00PM 

5/18 HS Trap Shooting 9:00AM 

5/18 HS Baseball vs Crandon 10:00AM 

5/20 HS Boys Track @ St. Mary’s 3:45PM 

5/20 HS Baseball @ Brillion 4:00PM 

5/20 Board Meeting 6:00PM 

5/21 HS Golf @ Pine Valley 9:00AM 

5/21 MS Baseball vs Iola 5:00PM 

5/21 MS Softball vs Iolda 5:00PM 

5/22 HS Trap Shooting 4:30PM 

5/23 MS Baseball @ Wittenberg 4:30PM 

 

5/24 K4/K5 Orientation Cafeteria 8:45AM 

5/26 HS Graduation Ceremony HS Gym 1:00PM 

5/27 NO SCHOOL—Memorial Day  

5/28 HS Golf @ McCauslin Brook Golf Course 9:00AM 

5/29 HS Trap Shooting 4:30PM 

5/31 8th Grade Celebration Cafeteria 10:30PM 

5/31 Last Day of School—EARLY DISMISAL 12:10PM  

NO SCHOOL Early Release 12:10PM 

Shiocton Elementary Run Club  FUN RUN  

Shiocton Lake Park      May 17, 2024  5—7PM 

Run Club Students and Families invited to participate  


